DCAT Governance Board Minutes
10.19.23

Present: Phil Clifton, Amanda Marshall, Sharon Martin, Steve McCombs, Sarah Gibson (CPPC/DCAT Coordinator), various members of the DMSA-see sign in sheet attached to October GAX.
Absent: Alan Archibold, Darren Heater
Call meeting to order: Phil called the meeting to order at 12:35pm.
Approve Agenda: Amanda made a motion to approve the agenda. Steven seconded. Motion carried 4-0.
Approve 8.17.23 minutes: Amanda made a motion to approve the 8.17.23 meeting minutes. Steve seconded. Motion carried 4-0.
New Business

1. Lunch
A thank you lunch to the Staff and Board of the Indianola DCAT Cluster and select members of the Des Moines Service Area was served prior to the start of the meeting.

2. Wildwood Hills Update
Matt Moeckl, Executive Director, was on hand to provide attendees an update from Wildwood Hills Ranch prior to the start of the DCAT Board Meeting.

Many exciting things are happening at the ranch. Matt shared a story about a former participant in the ranch’s programming. He was able to make a connection with this young man at just 8 years old and build a relationship that resulting in him wanting to give back to the kids at the ranch through activities with ISU athletes. Wildwood is now also working with the Fifth Judicial District with children who have experienced failed adoptions. Additionally, they have also hired a new person to help replicate a foster care model currently being utilized in Kansas which helps retain foster parents at a 90% success rate at the 2 year mark. Matt also shared that Wildwood recently turned in the necessary paperwork to begin moving forward with the building of a rec type center on the ranch which would include a waterpark and gym.

Kaitlin was kind enough to provide a tour for those that were interested following the conclusion of the meeting.

3. Des Moines Service Area Update
Teresa Burke’s official last day as the Polk County DCAT Coordinator is tomorrow. She is retiring. Her knowledge, willingness to help out other counties, patience with teaching new coordinators and humor will be greatly missed by all of us that had the pleasure of working with her.
Sarah has not received any type of update as far as the assessment HHS and HMA are performing on 19 entities within our state which includes DCAT and CPPC. She will let the board know of any updates as soon as she knows. 
A transfer letter from HHS in the amount of $24,000 has been submitted to the Indianola DCAT Cluster (Discussion, vote). Steve made a motion to accept the $24,000 in funds to be utilized for flex funds. Amanda seconded the motion. Motion carried 4-0.
4. Upcoming Meetings
· February 15th- Semi Annual Contract Review, DCAT Coordinator Evaluation, Contract/Renewal Approval
Old Business: No old business.
Public Input: No public input.
Adjourn: Phil adjourned the meeting at 12:40pm. 

